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LOWHANEWS 

Lake of the Woods Homeowners Association Newsletter 

It is the mission of the Lake of the Woods Homeowners Association to work in partnership and 
respect with the community to provide an exceptional and safe environment and strive to protect 
the investment of the homeowner with the highest level of integrity, fiscal responsibility and 
transparency. 

 

August Highlights 
 

Please note NEW E-MAIL  
contact for the LOW Office: 

manager@lakeofthewoodshoa.com 
 

Monday, August 12th  FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL  
 

Tuesday, August 20 th  BOARD MEETING 7PM 
 

 Recreation and Pool open 9am to 9pm 
Clubhouse Office open 8:30 – 5 M-F 

 
Full list of August Calendar events are on the back page. 

 

 
Garden of the Month 

1536 and 1538 North Carolwood Blvd 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

As most of you may know by now, our Community Association Manager, Andra Smith, tendered her 
resignation from Lake of the Woods. Her last day with us will be July 30th.  We thank her for her years of 
service to our community and wish her much success in the future.  We would like to inform everyone here in 
Lake of the Woods that our search committee has been working very hard this month to find a new manager.  
We’ve had many great candidates apply for this position and  hope to have a new CAM hired in August.  
Additionally,  we would like to welcome two new recreation attendants,  Jordan and Andoni.  Please welcome 
them when you come to the recreation center or pool.   
 

The strategic plan committee and focus groups are doing a great job brainstorming and researching to present 
a future plan in all areas for Lake of the Woods Community.  Thank you for your patience in this process.  As 
you can imagine, this is a very large undertaking and we are indebted to these residents who volunteered for 
this task.  They are spending  hours and hours of their time.  We should hear more about this in the next few 
months and hope you are excited as I to hear what they come up with.   
 

Wishing everyone a safe and pleasurable month as we wind down summer.  We’ll cross our fingers that there 
will be no hurricanes and, please remember, school begins August 12th  Please slow your vehicle down as we 
watch out for our precious children. 
 

Bud 
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MONEY MATTERS   
 
This time last year, our Assessments Receivables total 
was $39,267.02. At the end of June, 2019, our total  was 
$36,184.92. So we've had a little bit of improvement 
over a year's time but still wrestle with delinquencies as 
new ones develop and old ones are settled. Also, at this 
time last year,  we were looking for a new landscape 
company as the one we had was out of business. We 
were also starting our VOLO experience, updating the 
auditorium sound system, and adding new pool 
furniture.  
 
The one thing we can be sure of is that as time passes, 
things change. And a big change for us is a change in 
management as Andra has submitted her resignation as 
our manager. Not many people like change. It seems 
safer and more comfortable to stick with the old way of 
doing things. Often, there's no choice. We have to move 
ahead, make some difficult decisions at times, and 
manage the changes necessary. I'm sure that's what will 
happen in this community.  
 
In the meantime, we have to continue doing the things 
that need to be done. High on the “to do” list is putting 
together our budget for next year. It seems each year 
we have a special challenge in trying to develop our 
budget due to some unusual circumstance. Perhaps we 
might have to find a new landscape company, need to, 
contemplate significant employee benefit changes, or 
numerous other possibilities. For 2020, we must 
determine what our needs and wants are for next year 
consistent with our anticipated assessment income and 
prudent future planning. The U.S.  Department of Labor 
September, 2019 CPI calculation, which we'll use to 
determine what our monthly assessment amount 
could/should be effective April 1, 2020, won't be 
available until mid October. That figure determines what 
our income for the year will be. Best guess is we'll likely 
have a monthly increase in the $3-$5 range. Once we 
have that number, we can more accurately estimate 
what our annual income will be.  
 
Our operating budget results with half the year behind 
us reflect actual expense for the month of June at   
 
 
 

 

 

$82,137.56 compared to budgeted expense of 
$85,879.00 for a difference of $3,741.44  YTD results 
through June show actual expense of $467,261.13 vs. 
budget of $532,059.89 for a difference of $64,798.76.  
 

The open maintenance staff position continues to 
contribute to us being under budget(approximately 
$20K) in maintenance salary as well as group medical 
insurance and  FICA expense. We continue to use a 
temporary agency employee to supplement 
maintenance staff.  
 

Total operating funds as of June 30, 2019 came to 
$346,201.52; Our Reserve fund total was 
$2,324,746.89; total of all funds was $2,670,948.41. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Jo Elmblad, Chairperson 

 
JULY BINGO WINNERS! 

 

You could be a winner too!  
Join the fun at Bingo every 2nd Tuesday of the 

month at the LOW Clubhouse.   Next Bingo will 
be Tuesday, August 13th  at 6pm 

RECYCLE ALUMINUM CANS! 
Tuesday is RECYCLE Day! 

 

Please remember to put your aluminum cans in a 
separate bag and our “Can Can” gals will pick them 
up!    Monies earned are put back in our community 
to help defer costs for LOW events. 
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My Neighbor’s Table 

“….where you don’t have to dine alone” 

Because many of us are so busy during the 
summer months, My Neighbor’s Table” 
will NOT be meeting during July or 
August.  We’ll begin again Thursday, 
September 12th, at the usual time of 
5:30.  Cost is still only $2.00 for a simple 
meal and a chance to socialize with your 
neighbors.  Please join us then. Have a safe 
and wonderful summer!  
 

Water Aerobics classes 
continue at our LOW Pool 

this month! 
 

Every Monday and Friday at 9 am 
you’ll find us having fun and 
getting fit.  The cost is $4.00 per 
session; join us whenever you’d 
like.   

Come on in,  
the water’s fine!! 

 

For further information, contact 
Terry Decker at 1.405.650.9719 or   

terrydecker15@gmail.com. 
 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
 

Linda Markowitz will lead a special 
bible class on Thursday, August 1 & 16 
at 10am in the card room. 
 

REGULAR BIBLE STUDY WILL RESUME 
AFTER LABOR DAY ON THURSDAYS AT 
10AM. 
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The Landscape Committee will be hosting a Fall Garden Seminar on 
Saturday, September 7 from 9 am to 2 pm. 
Tom MacCubbin will be the guest speaker. 
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BE AWARE – BE SAFE 
At the recent Seminole County Sheriff’s Office 
Women’s Self Defense Course held June 15 in the 
LOW clubhouse, participants were provided the 
following elements applicable to both women and 
men for safety, STAR (Safety Tactics and Awareness 
Responses). 

 

1. Awareness (Pay attention to your   
surroundings) 
2. Increase distance 
3. Be balanced 
4. Don’t panic (stay focused) 
5. Have a plan of action (know your options & 
maximize your safety potential) 
6. Distraction (employ tactics) 
7. Identify attacker’s vulnerable areas (open 
targets) 
8. Employ your personal weapons 
(hands/head/elbows/knees/feet) 
9. Rely on technique over force 
10. Break free (escape) 
11. Run to safety 
12. Practice, Practice, Practice 
 

Whether out for a walk, traversing a parking lot or 
driving in unknown areas, consider employing STAR 
for your safety. 
 
 

BUILDING and GROUNDS 
Who are they and what do they do? 

 
Are you new to the Community?  We would like to send you 
a warm welcome!  We would also like to give some 
important information about one of the several Committees 
here at Lake of the Woods.  Even if you are a long time 
resident, we would like to refresh the information for you 
since some recent changes have been made. 
 

We would also like to explain how we work. Our Community 
has Rules and Regulations that are followed by all 
Residents.  The Building & Grounds Committee has 
guidelines approved by the Board of Directors for how to 
make additions and or alterations to the exterior of your 
property. Just to name a few of these changes you may 
consider, add new windows; replace your garage door; 
change your courtyard gate; or enclose your screen porch 
for additional living space.  Satellite dishes and solar panels 
are also listed as possible additions to the exterior of your 
home. 
  

 When you want to make changes or alterations you will 
first need to fill out an Application Packet. These may be 
picked up from the office during regular business hours, 
Monday thru Friday. Once completed the application should 
be returned to the office where the Building & Ground 
Committee will pick up the completed forms for review at 
their regular scheduled meeting on the first Tuesday of each 
month. Please remember that the Friday before the first 
Tuesday is the deadline for having your application into the 
office.  All Applications must be approved by the Building & 
Grounds Committee and some may require approval from 
the Board of Directors. 
 

The Building and Grounds Committee will work with you in 
an effort to make these changes to your property go as 
smoothly as possible.  The committee members are free to 
answer questions and assist you as may be necessary.  
A good place to start is to attend one of the Building & 
Grounds Meeting, first Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm at 
the Clubhouse. Drop by anytime.  We are always happy to 
welcome visitors.  
 

The Goal of the Building & Grounds Committee is to work 
with Residents to improve and maintain consistency and 
maintenance of the property thereby increasing our 
property values and the desirability of our Community. 
 

Respectfully submitted  
LOW Building and Grounds Committee 
 

 

A big thank you to Grill-master Extraordinaire, 
Charlie Krebs, for cooking those amazing hot dogs at 

the July 4th Picnic! 
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LOW CLASSIFIEDS 
 
SERVICES:  
Computer Help in your home on your computer. Internet 
searches, email, Word, Excel and Publisher. Terry 407-761-
1506. 
Alpha Comfort Design Inc. Complete Cooling and Heating 
Solutions CAC 1817635 Fully licensed/insured AC and 
heating now in your neighborhood. No service/diagnostic call 
fee with approved repair. Call 407-304-6463 Luke 407-234-
2048 or stop by 329 Dryberry Way. 
 
FREE Health History consultation: Health Coach 
Student of the Institute of Integrative Nutrition program 
would like to help you reach your health and wellness 
goal. For more information on how to get started call Tai 
@ 407-963-8882 or email taim_426@hotmail.com.  
Pressure Washing   Pressure washing, clean driveways, I am 
your next-door neighbor. Garrick Jackson. Reasonable rates. 
Leave a voicemail. 407-960-2879. 
 

 

Luv N Care Pet Sitting Services. Providing love and 
care when you can't be there. Lots of TLC along with 
feeding, water, walking, playing with your precious pets. 
Dogs, Cats and other small pets. Very reliable. LOW 
resident since 1996. Call or text Dorothy at: 407-733-
6025 or email at ddavis710@msn.com. 
 

  

REMINDER 
Large items for garbage day like chairs, a 
couch, mattresses, TV, appliances etc,  are  
NOT picked up as regular items for disposal.  
Please call ahead before placing at the curb. 
ADVANCED DISPOSAL 407-464-0664 
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Garage Door Spring Replacement- 2 Car garage 
door with “torsion” springs (2 springs) = $180.00 OR 
1 Car garage door with “extension” springs (2 
springs) = $105.00. Call 407-467-3920 Please leave 
a voice mail. (LOW Resident) Jim Milligan. 
 

Beautiful skin can start with Mary Kay. Try before 
you buy. Call Barbara Lindenberg at 407-628-3006. 
 

Let Us Cater Your Next Event – New Beginnings 
Catering. Lake of the Woods Resident. Specializing 
in Spanish, Southern, and Italian food. Please call 
407-963-4575. 
 

PEST OFFENSE®  “SMART” Electronic Indoor 
Pest Control. Pesticide and Poison Free. Just plug it 
into your 110v outlet and it uses your existing wiring to 
Repel Rats, Mice, Roaches and other crawling insects. 
Does not kill, it keeps them from nesting and laying eggs 
within your walls, creating an infestation. Sandra Hodgskin 
LOTW resident. 1 year warranty 1 unit per level of your 
Townhome. Call me for questions or to order. 407-468-
3059 - $29.95 + 2.10 Sales Tax Cash or Credit Card. Free 
Delivery in Lake of the Woods.  
 
AVAILABLE: 
Notary Public - Resident of Lake of the Woods.   
Please call Janice Barr, 407-697-3989. 
 
WANTED:  
 
Clothing Needed for Street Ministry 
We need men’s, ladies and children’s everyday clothing 
(no suits or dresses) or casual shoes, blankets, and 
hoodies. We can also use any daily devotional booklets 
and luggage (both large and carry on size with wheels). 
Call Ted and Rosie 407-834-6770.  
 

FOR SALE 
19” Polaroid TV $50. Please call 407-834-5597. 
 

A Liko model M230 electric Hoyer lift with sling. 
Purchased in 2015 used only 2 months. Retail $2500 will 
sell for $1500.  Contact: 
Howard Egalka at 239-860-9095. 
 

 

All Wood "Lion-paw" pedestal Dining-Table w/ 
extension & 4 Chairs. (Table only been used for Card-
writing); $400 call 407-767-5797.  
 

Cuisinart Electric Ice Cream Maker, in the box, never 
used. Call Amy  407-429-8729.  Only $10 -- really!!! 
 
“Cat” related items; pictures, teapots, Franklin Mint 
heirlooms, plates, Schmid figurines. $1 - $5 call Helen at 
407-339-7876 
 
         ************************ 
Seminole County website:  www.seminolesheriff.org 
Sheriff Non-Emergency – 407-665-6650 
 
Association Plumber:   Shaw’s CFS- 321-229-7582 
Advanced Disposal:   407-464-0664 
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